Garden Club of Dearborn
General Minutes of November 13, 2023 
 Minutes

Present were 23 members plus four guests, Rachel Pearson, Jean Burns, Cynthia Mason, and Lisa Marchetti.

Cynthia Casillas called the meeting to order at 11:15 a.m. The pledge of allegiance was recited.   

Next, Cynthia called for approval of the minutes from the General Meeting of October 9, 2023.  Diane Rebori noted the minutes reflected that Stout School was participating in the Smokey Bear Woodsy Owl contest which was incorrect. It should be Snow School. Linda Johnson made a motion to accept the minutes as corrected, Terri Bungee seconded it, and the minutes were unanimously approved.

Laurine Griffin then gave the Treasurer’s Report for the period of October 2023. She reviewed the income and expenses noting that the current balance of all accounts equaled $12,714.81.

There were no updates with regards to Programs and Memberships.

Karen Mazzone then presented to Otto Baumgart the Life Time Membership Achievement Award for all he has done for the Garden Club of Dearborn. Karen read Otto’s biographical information noting all his achievements.

As the last item of business, the following dates were reviewed:
· Nov. 13th – Wreaths and Small Tree Decorating for Festival of Trees. This will take place following today’s meeting.
· Nov. 16th – Deliver wreaths and trees to the Festival of Trees between 9am and 5pm at the Dearborn Performing Arts Center.
· Nov. 17th – Deadline to drop off raffle gifts at Cynthia’s house for the Holly Berry Brunch.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 11:30 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Diane Rebori
Recording Secretary
